
 
 
 
 
 

 

Measure progression in knowledge & skills document 
 

Length, 
Weight and 

Mass 

EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Use comparative 
language when 
talking about 
length, weight and 
mass. For 
example: “This is 
heavier than that.” 
 
Ordering objects 
by length or 
height, shortest to 
longest, smallest 
to tallest. 
 

Use the following 
vocabulary 
correctly in context: 
long, short, longer, 
shorter, tall, short, 
double, half. 
 
Compare two 
objects and say 
which is 
longest/shortest. 
 
Order up to five 
objects by length. 
 
Compare two 
objects and say 
which is 
tallest/shortest. 
 
Order up to five 
objects by height. 
 
Use the following 
vocabulary 
correctly in context: 
heavy, light, 
heavier than, lighter 
than. 
 
Compare two 
objects and say 
which is 
heaviest/lightest 
 
Order up to five 
objects by weight. 

Order different 
lengths using cm 
and m 
 
Order different 
weights using g and 
kg 
 
Use the symbol < > 
= to compare two 
amounts of length 
and weight 
 
Record information 
using < > = 
 
Measure accurately 
in cm 
 
Measure accurately 
in m 
 
Know 1m and make 
reasonable 
estimates of 
length/height up to 
10m. 
 
Know 1cm and 
make reasonable 
estimates of 
length/height up to 
100cm. 
 
Measure accurately 
in g/kg 
 

Measure accurately 
to nearest mm, cm, 
m 
 
Measure accurately 
to nearest g, kg 

 
Know and use 
equivalence, e.g. 
10mm = 1cm; 50cm 
= ½m; 100cm = 1m 
 
Know and use 
equivalence, e.g. 
1000g = 1kg; 500g = 
½kg 
 

Revise relationships 
between measures: 
1000m = 1km; 100cm 
= 1m; 10mm = 1cm 
 
Revise relationships 
between measures: 
1000g = 1kg 
 
Express a distance of 
more than 1km in m 
 
Express a distance of 
more than 1cm in mm 
 
Express a mass of 
more than 1kg in g 

 
 

Express a distance 
of more than 1km in 
m 
 
Express a distance 
of more than 1cm in 
mm 
 
Express a mass of 
more than 1kg in g 
 
Express an amount 
of more than 1l in 
ml 
 
Know the 
approximate 
number of metres 
in 1 mile 
 
Know the 
approximate 
relationship 
between inches 
and cm 
 
Know the 
approximate 
relationship 
between a pound 
and a gram 
 
Carry out a range 
of approximate 
conversion 
calculations using 
above 

Use decimal notation 
to 3dp to solve 
calculations with 
measures 
 
Use other compound 
units for speed such 
as miles per hour and 
apply knowledge in 
science  
 
Know the formula for 
converting m:km 
 
Use the formula to 
calculate distances  
 



 
Measure weight 
using a range of 
non-standard units 
and compare 
mass/weight. 
 
Begin to measure 
mass in g and kg. 
 
Measure length 
using a range of 
non-standard units 
and compare 
length. 
 
Begin to measure 
length in cm and m. 
 
Measure length 
using a range of 
non-standard units 
and compare 
height. 
 
Begin to measure 
height in cm and m. 
 
Measure weight 
using a range of 
non-standard units 
and compare 
mass/weight. 
 
Begin to measure 
mass in g and kg. 
 
 

Know kg and make 
reasonable 
estimates of weight 
up to 5kg. 
 
Name objects that 
weigh more/less 
than 1kg, 5kg etc. 
 
Know their own 
approx. weight in 
kg 
 
Read ruler scales 
to the nearest cm 
 
Read weighing 
scales to the 
nearest g 

 
 
 

 

Capacity and 
Volume 
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Compare capacity 
within play. For 
example: “If we 
pour this jug of 
water into this 
container, which 

Use the following 
vocabulary 
correctly in context: 
full, empty, more 
than, less than, half 
full, quarter full. 

Know how much 
one litre is in ml 
 
Know that many 
liquids are sold in 
litres 

Use measuring 
apparatus to 
measure volume 
 
Measure accurately 
to nearest ml, l 

Express a volume of 
more than 1l in ml 

Know that volume 
is measured in cm3 
and m3 
 
Use cubes to 
calculate the 

Estimate volume of 
shapes and check for 
accuracy 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

will hold more? 
How do we 
know?” 
 

 
Compare two 
containers and say 
which is full, empty 
and half full. 

 
Measure volume 
using a range of 
non-standard units 
and compare. 
 
Measure capacity 
using a range of 
non-standard units 
and compare. 
 
Begin to measure 
capacity in ml/l 
 
 
Record information 
using < > = 
 
Record amounts of 
liquid using ml and l 
 
Use the symbol < > 
= to compare 
amounts of liquid 
 

 
 
 

 
Know amounts that 
are more, less than 
a litre 
 
Measure liquid 
accurately to the 
nearest litre and 50 
ml 
 
Know that 0ºC is 
freezing point of 
water 
 
Know that 100ºC is 
boiling point of 
water 
 
Use a thermometer 
to accurately 
measure 
temperature 
 
Read liquid amount 
to the nearest 10ml 
 

 
Know and use 
equivalence, e.g. 
1000ml = 1l; 500ml = 
½l 

volume of a given 
shape 
 
Use water and 
measuring 
equipment to 
calculate the 
capacity of a range 
of containers 
 
Know the 
approximate 
relationship 
between a pint and 
a litre 
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Use money within 
role play and 
understand that 
we use money to 
buy things. 
 
Begin to 
recognize coins 
within play to at 
least 10p. 

 

Recognise 1p coin 
 
Recognise 2p coin 
 
Recognise 5p coin 
 
Recognise 10p coin 
 
Recognise 20p coin 
 
Recognise 50p coin 
 

Use the symbols £ 
and p to represent 
amounts of money. 
 
Make given 
amounts up to £5 
using coin 
combinations. 
 
Find different ways 
of making the same 
amount.  

Add any two 
amounts of money 
using notes and 
coins 
 
Sort out an amount 
of money by 
organising it into sets 
of the same coins 
and then making up 
sets of pounds 
 

   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recognise £1 coin 
 
Recognise £2 coin 
 
Recognise £5 note 
 
Recognise £10 
note 
 
Compare and order 
coins based on 
value 
 
Make given 
amounts up to £1 
using coin 
combinations  
 

 
Calculate change 
from £1 
 
Add and subtract 
monetary values 
and find change 
from £1 or £2 
 
Find all different 
ways of making 10p 
 
Find all different 
ways of making 20p 
 
Find ways of 
making given 
amount with least 
number of coins 
 
Calculate change 
from £1 
 
Add monetary 
values and find 
change from £1 
 
 
 

Give change from £5 
 
Give change from 
£10 
 

Time EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Begin to describe 
a sequence of 
events, real or 
fictional, using 
words such as 
‘first’, ‘then. 
 
Sequences 
events in the day. 
 
Begin to 
understand how 
we use the clock 
to tell the time. 

Use the following 
vocabulary 
correctly in context: 
earlier, later. 
 
Compare the 
movements of two 
objects and 
describe which is 
slower, quicker. 
 
Begin to measure 
time in hours, 
minutes and 
seconds 
 

Tell quarter past 
times. 
 
Tell quarter to 
times. 
 
Draw hands on 
clock to show 
quarter past times. 
 
Draw hands on 
clock to show 
quarter to times. 

 

Read the time to one 
minute intervals. 
 
Estimate the time to 
the nearest five 
minutes interval, e.g. 
it is nearly ten past 
four. 
 
Recognise the 
Roman numerals 
from I to XII. 
 
Place I – XII on a 
clock face in correct 
place 

Revise relationships 
between measures: 60 
min = 1 hour; 60 secs 
= 1 min; 12 months = 1 
year 
 
Express the passing of 
time of more than 1 
hour in minutes 
 
Express the passing of 
time of more than 1 
minute in seconds. 
 

Solve a range of 
problems involving 
all units of time 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Days of the week, 
months of the 
year. 
 
Understand 
yesterday, today, 
tomorrow. 
 

Tell o’clock times.  
 
Tell half past times. 
 
Draw hands on 
clock to show 
o’clock times. 
 
Draw hands on 
clock to show half 
past times. 
 
Know some key 
events associated 
with o’clock and 
half past times, e.g. 
lunchtime etc. 
 

Read the clock in 5 
min intervals past 
the hour 
 
Read the clock in 5 
min intervals to the 
hour. 
 
Draw hands on the 
clock showing 5 
min internals  
 
Know that 15 
minutes past is the 
same as quarter 
past. 
 
Know that 15 
minutes to is the 
same as quarter to. 
 
Sequence events in 
a given day using 
appropriate time 
language, i.e. 
morning, afternoon, 
evening, night, 
earlier and later 
 
Order a given 
number of time 
events to the given 
hour or half an hour 
 
Work out longest 
and shortest 
interval of times to 
the given hour 
 
Revise telling the 
time to 5 minute 
intervals 
 

 
 
 

 
Read time on clock 
with Roman 
numerals 
 
Show equivalent time 
from Roman numeral 
clock face on regular 
analogue face and 
vice versa 
 
Read 24 hour clock 
and show time on 
analogue clock face, 
e.g. 18:30 is half past 
6 in the evening. 
 
Be able to tell 
whether a time is am 
or pm on a 24 hour 
clock 
 
Know that 60 
seconds is one 
minute. 
 
Know that 60 
minutes is one hour. 
 
Show understanding 
of equivalence, e.g. 
90 secs = 1 minute 
and a half; 75 
minutes = 1 hour and 
a quarter.  
 
Order amounts of 
time using different 
units of 
measurement, e.g. 
90 secs; 2 minutes; 
120 minutes; 1.5 
hours etc. 
 

Know how to set out 
each analogue time in 
digital format 
 
Know how to set out 
each digital time in 
analogue format.  
 
Convert between 
analogue and digital 
and vice versa 
 
Explain how the digital 
clock system works, 
e.g. 10 past 2 in the 
afternoon = 2:10pm = 
14:10. 
 

 
 



Know that am 
represents time from 
midnight to noon. 
 
Know that pm 
represents time from 
noon to midnight.  
 
Know 60 minutes = 1 
hour 
 
Know 60 seconds = 
1 minute 
 
Know the number of 
days per month 
varies from 28-31 
 
State how many 
days in each month 
 
Know the number of 
days in a year varies 
between 365 and 
366 
 
Know that there are 
366 days in a leap 
year 
 
Find the time 
difference between 
two events by 
counting on 
 
 

Area and 
Perimeter 
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   Know the term 
‘perimeter’ 
 
Know that the 
perimeter is the 
distance around the 
sides of a shape 
 

Know the formula for 
calculating the 
perimeter of a 
rectangle (2 x length 
plus 2 x breadth) 
 
Know that the 
perimeter of an 

Know the units of 
measure for 
calculating area 
and how to 
represent (cm2/m2) 
 
Explain how to 
calculate the area 

Draw shapes with 
same area with 
different perimeters 
 
Solve problems 
involving area and 
perimeter 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Understand that the 
perimeter refers to 
distance in real life 
contexts, e.g. football 
pitch 
 
Measure accurately 
each side of 2D 
shapes and add 
lengths to find the 
perimeter 
 

irregular shape can be 
calculated by adding 
the length of each 
individual side together 
 
Count squares to 
identify the area of a 
shape.  
 
Draw shapes of a 
given size, e.g. 20 
squares.  
 
Introduce the term 
square centimetre/cm2 
 
Use the formula for 
calculating the area of 
a rectilinear shape (l x 
b) 
 

of a shape using a 
formula 
 
Calculate area 
using formula 
 
Calculate the area 
of composite 
shapes by dividing 
into smaller shapes 
 
Calculate the area 
of larger spaces 
using m2 

 
Calculate perimeter 
of range of shapes, 
including composite 
shapes by dividing 
into smaller shapes 
 
Know the units of 
measure for 
calculating area 
and how to 
represent (cm2/m2) 
 
Explain how to 
calculate the area 
of a shape using a 
formula 
 
Calculate area 
using formula 
 
Calculate the area 
of composite 
shapes by dividing 
into smaller shapes 
 
Calculate the area 
of larger spaces 
using m2 

Know formula for 
calculating area of 
triangle 
 
Calculate area of 
triangles  
 
Know formula for 
calculating area of 
parallelogram 
 
Calculate area of 
parallelograms  
 

 


